
Inside Ivanhoe
(not published)

ISSUE TWO

Ivanhoe Primary School

http://www.ivanhoeps.vic.edu.au/
Ivanhoe.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

124 Waterdale Road
Ivanhoe, Victoria, 3079

 From the principal

 School Council

 IPS Rocks - a wellbei…

 NAPLAN student me…

 Music

 Italian

 Student News

 DLT

 Coming Up - Updated

 Stars of the Week

 Term 2 Calendar 



From the principal
Dear Parents & Community
Welcome to Issue 2 of the new look Inside
Ivanhoe. The newsletter should read well on most
devices. A PDF version is still available for the
time being on the school website but it does not
come out quite as tidily.
It appears there is little to be done about that.
Feedback far has been positive. Please remember
this is a work in progress and can always be
improved.

Working Bee
On Sunday a small but determined group of
parents and students led by Mr McKay and Mr Bull
made a big impact on our grounds. Cleaning the
grounds, mowing the oval, removing leaves and
building more seating for the students and
installing recycling pits were just some of the
morning achievements.

Election Mini-Market
There is no escaping the election hype  in the lead
up to the 18th of May where once again Ivanhoe
Primary School will be a polling place.
We are  holding a mini market on the day. A variety
of local businesses and families will have stalls
hoping to make the visit to school a little more
inviting.  



We will be barbecuing sausages as well as the
ever popular egg and bacon rolls.  Want to turn
sausages with the principal
A highlight will be the stall run by our Year 6s who
are bound and determined to raise money to
subsidise ever escalating Canberra Camp costs.
The trip to Canberra is a significant part of the
curriculum program and while we understand that
can cause issues around payment the school is
more than happy to set up payment plans to ease
the burden. (Speak to the office team or the
principal for assistance.

Holiday Program
School Council is currently considering the merits
of a a holiday program managed by an external
provider. The first step will be to determine the
level of interest within the community for such a
service.
Shortly you will receive a short survey to gauge
community interest.  

COMMUNICATION & STUDENT
VOICE
Junior School Council has raised the issue of
parents not obeying road signs regarding parking
and drop off. They will be talking with their classes
about action they might take. The minutes of the
JSC are on the Student News page.

NAPLAN 14th - 16th May
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and
Numeracy

NAPLAN tests the sorts of skills that are essential
for every child to progress through school and life,
such as reading, writing, spelling, grammar and
numeracy. It is important to remember that
NAPLAN is not about passing or failing, but about
assessing learning progress. At the classroom
level it is only one of a number of  tools used by
teachers to measure student progress.
Please share the NAPLAN Student Message with
your child.

Want to help your child at home?
At Ivanhoe Primary School, all students participate
in and enjoy one Italian session each week.
Students learn about Italy’s culture and its
historical beauty, sometimes visiting well known
icons via Google Earth.  
At home, you can ask your child to teach you
some of the everyday, well- words and phrases we
use have a go at greeting each other in Italian. 
Fun apps to record and listen back to these
conversations are; Yakit and Puppetpals.
Languages online published in Victoria can add a
challenge through fun tasks and games. 
Fantastico! 
 
about the pictures he took in Rome with his drone! 
IPS

ANZAC Day Acknowledgement  
Monday's student lead assembly was conducted in
front of a backdrop of Year 1 posters
commemorating ANZAC Day. Rondelle from
Foundation FDL gave the school a welcome to
country followed by  a wonderfully moving poem
written by Kira (6C) reminded us all of why we
observe ANZAC Day.  Check the student news
page.

Street Libraries – Our IPS literacy
initiative is ready to go. 
 



One of our parents Regan Forde (father of Conor
Yr 5 and Keira Yr 3) is currently building the posts
for our street libraries. Once we have those ready
to go. the task of creating the boxes that sit atop
them will begin.

Student Competitions 
There are three active competitions for students on
the Stars of the Week and a reminder about the
Premiers' Reader Challenge.

School Council Sub Committees
Want to contribute to the success of IPS. Sub
Committees of Council include Canteen, Facilities,
Out of Hours School Care (OHSC), Education
and Finance. Committees meet a various times in
the week before School Council. If you would like
more information please see the principal or any of
the school councillors.
The meeting schedule of council and sub
committees is below.
 

Curriculum Day 6th May - no
students
OSHC needs to know if you are using its services.
Bookings essential.
Our next Curriculum Day on May 6th staff will
focus on understanding Koorie culture - specifically
the culture of Australia's first people and the
afternoon session will focus on building knowledge
and developing practical strategies in well being
and resilience. 

FINALLY
Lost property is getting out of control. The longer it
is left the more difficult it becomes to search for
lost items. There are two boxes in the Waterdale
Rd building, another one in the Hall outside the
gym and another one at OHSC.
 
 
I hope to see you in the school grounds. 
Mark Kent 
(Principal)
 
Confidence, Independence, Persistence,
Resilience, Respect



School Council
President's Report from 01/05/2019
 
Following an approach from Vacation Care providers about running school holiday programs at IPS, School Council has
been considering whether or not to include such a service at our school.  During last night’s School Council meeting, we
received presentations from two different providers, who gave an overview of their service, how it runs and what a
potential partnership with IPS might look like.
Given that many of our students already access this type of care during holiday periods, it was felt that the addition of
such a service could be a positive step for the school community.  School Council will seek to undertake some further
comparative analysis of what each service can provide, which will also consider how these services address the needs
of our students and school community.  In the next few weeks, we will also be developing a survey for families to gauge
whether or not this is a service you would access, and to seek your input on what that service would need to include for
it to be a viable option for your children to attend.
In receiving all the sub-committee reports, it was decided to dissolve the Digital Learning & Technology (DLT)
committee.  After reviewing its Terms of Reference, it was agreed that the DLT committee had achieved its vision and
that the outcomes of the work this group had undertaken were now imbedded into our practices.   
I’d like to take this opportunity to thank the staff and parents who have served on the DLT committee to date and to
acknowledge the achievements they have made.  In particular, I’d like to recognise the leadership of Steven O’Callahan
and Hannah Crowley for their fantastic efforts in championing how we explore the use of digital technologies to enhance
learning experiences, and in helping our school to emerge as leaders in digital learning practice.
Council also considered a Business Plan for the 2019 Fair, which contextualised how the event will be run from an
operational and financial standpoint.  The Plan articulated the leadership team and their roles on the event, initial plans
for programming, branding and communications, financial management (including the procurement and management of
Fair Supporters) and a detailed timeline of key milestones to be met between March and the event delivery in November.
We also motioned to endorsed William Huxley as the Fair’s Platinum Supporter for 2019.  This is the highest tier of
support offered for the Fair, which will include a $5,000 cash contribution as well as the supply and installation of all of
our board signage to promote the Fair, which is a substantial in-kind contribution.
For those interested in learning more about the plans for the 2019 Fair and how you can get involved, the Fair
Committee are hosting an Information Evening tonight (Thurs 2 May) from 7pm in the Multipurpose Room.  If you have
ideas you would like considered or included, if you want to contribute to the programming in some way, or if you’re
looking to be more heavily involved in the Fair, then I strongly encourage you to come along this evening to hear more
about the ways you can participate.
 
Kelly Toghill
School Council President



IPS Rocks - a wellbeing  initiative 
A whole of School Buddy Activity
We marked our return to Term 2 with a fun whole school buddy activity. The idea was to decorate a
stone, which will remain in the school grounds, and can be visited by all students. Students
worked together, painted one each and decorate stones that will ultimately come together to create
one work of art. Special thanks to Senore  Garzarella and staff for making this an outstanding
event.

Heading
The teaching and learning of health and wellbeing at Ivanhoe Primary School is to enable students
to understand themselves and others, and manage their relationships, lives, work and learning
more effectively. It involves students learning to recognise and regulate emotions, develop



empathy for others and understand relationships, establish and build a framework for positive
relationships, work effectively in teams and develop leadership skills, and handle challenging
situations constructively. It supports students in becoming creative and confident individuals with a
sense of self-worth, self-awareness and personal identity that enables them to manage their
emotional and physical wellbeing.
Special days like "IPS Rocks" provides opportunities for students to work together, develop
collaborative behaviours and have fun. 
Throughout the year students participate in explicit teaching and learning activities to learn and
understand the IPS School Values of Confidence, Independence, Persistence, Resilience and
Respect.
 

Ivanhoe Primary School provides;
 
The You Can Do It program – The aim of this program is to foster the personal and social
capabilities of students to promote success, improve relationships, reduce stress and raise overall
wellbeing. The program seeks to strengthen a rational and positive mindset in students. YCDI is
celebrated through the Star of The Week Certificates presented at Whole School Assembly
Monday mornings and aligned with IPS values
The Habits of The Mind (HOM) program which includes 16 skills and attitudes, guides students
on how to behave appropriately, using learnt strategies, when confronted with problems.
 
Ultimately we aim to  recognise positive behaviour, good choices and success at school. You can
help your child by discussing and helping them understand the values.



NAPLAN student message
A message to our students
To our valued students in Year 3 and Year 5,
 
In two weeks you will sit your NAPLAN tests.
 
Before you take these tests there is something very important for you to know. This test does not
assess all of what makes each of you exceptional and unique. The mark you get from these tests
will tell you how you did on that day, but they won't tell you everything.
 
NAPLAN can't tell you that you have persisted and improved on something you used to find
difficult.
 
NAPLAN can't tell you that you brighten up your teacher’s day but we know you do.
 
NAPLAN can't tell you how amazingly special you are but we know you are.
 
The people who mark these tests don't know that you may love to sing, that you may love to draw,
that you help your friends when they need you. They don't know that some of you can dance,
speak another language, play music, are good at chess or can speak confidently in front of your
class or at assembly.
                         
They do not know that you participate in sports or that you help your mum or dad or that you play
with your little brother, sister or cousins.
 
They do not know that you are caring, thoughtful and that every day you come to school to do your
best, because these attributes cannot be tested.
                          
So when you come to school ready to do your best at NAPLAN remember, “There is no one way to
test all of the wonderful things that make you, YOU!”
 
Thank you,
Your teachers at Ivanhoe Primary School.



For Parents

All students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 are expected to participate in the annual NAPLAN assessment.
Some students may qualify for adjustments that reflect the support normally provided for
classroom assessments. You should first discuss the use of any  adjustments for your child with
your child’s teacher. A formal exemption may be granted for a student with disability that severely
limits their capacity to participate in the assessment, or for a student who has recently arrived in
Australia and has a non-English speaking background.
Teachers will ensure students are familiar with the types of questions in the tests and will provide
appropriate support and guidance.
NAPLAN is about assessing learning progress in literacy and numeracy.
If your child is in Year 3 or Year 5 you should have received a brochure this week providing more
information.
Help your child prepare by reassuring them that NAPLAN is just one part of their school program,
and by reminding them on the day to simply try their best. 



Music





Grade 6 students cooking Crostoli

Italian
Ciao a tutti.
Ciao a tutti.

What a brilliant start to the year in the Italiano classroom. It
was wonderful to see everyone back, happy and engaged in
their learning.
Signora Stott and I are working together with the Foundation
students. They are enjoying their Italiano sessions and can
already name and read a range of colours, count to 10 and
introduce themselves; “Io mi chiamo…” You may like to have
a practice with them at home.
The Grade 1 to 6 students are continuing to build on their
conversational language and as well as cultural
understandings. This Term our focus will be Italia, the
country.
The Term finished with the Grade 6 students cooking
Crostoli, just like nonna used to do it. Flour, pasta machines
and some icing sugar made for a fun end to a fabulous
Term.

Crostoli recipe

Salve,
Buon lavoro. Keep up the great work.
Signora Garzarella



Student News
ANZAC DAY CELEBRATIONS IN 1K
As part of ANZAC Day celebrations, we made poppies and soldier silhouettes and drew some
pictures about how we could honour the memories of soldiers on ANZAC Day. We also made
some flowers wreaths so we could have our ANZAC Day ceremony outside on Wednesday 24
April. All the other Year 1 classes joined us.

Honour our soldiers 1 Flower wreaths Honour our soldiers 2

We celebrate ANZAC Day because the soldiers sacrificed their lives for us. If they didn’t fight for
us, we wouldn’t have a beautiful country.
Charlotte – 1K

Lest We Forget by Kira W (Year 6C)



ANZAC Poem

5T editorial 
The Year 5s have been to develop some of the newsletter content and this term 5T has risen to the
challenge to share their knowledge, wisdom and jokes.



Please look after our fairy garden
Zoe and Isabelle, both in Year 3, have asked that
everyone respect the fairy garden. The fairy garden is a
quiet place to play and hang out. They ask that the little
treasures, toys and the flowers be respected and looked
after so everyone can enjoy them.
A lot of time and energy  goes into looking after this
space so Zoe and Isabelle ask that everyone take some
responsibility for keeping it nice.

From the Junior School Council
JSC Minutes:   29/04/2019
 



Soccer pitch timetable has been adjusted to make it a little bit fairer to all the grades and a new
timetable was given to JSC members to give to their classes.
 
Superheroes fundraiser for Muscular Dystrophy on week of September 2nd. JSC to survey their
classes and come back to the next JSC meeting with a decision on whether it is something they
would like to do.
 
Footy Goals - Mr Mckay is looking into footy goals for the oval and a new netball court.
Free Dress Friday - JSC need to decide on a  date for Free Dress Friday for term 2.
 
Mini market 18th May – will be held at IPS on election day.  Please come along to support.  The
grade 6s will use some of the funds to subsidise their Canberra camp. Please come along to
support.
 
People/parents are not obeying ‘kiss and go’ rules. What can we do?  Should some JSC members
give out ‘tickets’ to people not doing the right thing?



DLT
Digital Learning Technologies 
The co-contribution

Digital disruption is now common-place and the potential of
technology in the future world that our students will shape, is
something that many of us can’t even imagine. 
Already, what was science-fiction yesterday – is science-fact
today: Our pets are micro-chipped; cars are driver-less; and
robots can vacuum houses!  
The Digital Learning Technology (DLT) program at Ivanhoe
Primary School has been an exciting initiative across both the
teaching and student populations. 
Our DLT Vision:

Digital Learning at IPS will be irresistibly engaging for students and teachers across all learning
areas and domains.  Our students will become innovative and confident users of digital
technologies, using technology to communicate, collaborate, curate and create, while fostering
higher order thinking skills and real life problem solving.
Three years ago we introduced the Digital Learning Technology Co-contribution so that we could
build some strong foundations for the achievement of enhanced learning outcomes in this
important area.
 
In 2019 we will be continuing to invest in the tools and knowledge required for teachers and
students across all year levels.  Our primary focus for this year is:

1. Further increasing student access to technology
tools and resources; such as 3D Printers, web
conferencing devices, coding and robotics.

2. Increase student access to Innovative furniture
for collaboration.

3. Develop and resource a STEM program.
4. Subsidise science and technology related

incursions.
5. Increase access to regular technical support.
6. Support and teach staff to increase their

confidence and capacity to use technology in the classroom with your children.

Since we began the DLT initiative, feedback from parents of students entering Year 7 is that IPS
students are now starting secondary school with the right technological skills, aptitude and attitude
to learn. Four years ago technologically speaking IPS was in the lowest quartile compared to the
other government schools and now we are somewhere near the top. Thanks to the dedication of
our staff, the enthusiasm of our students and your support.



As many will relate to – it is one thing to master new
technology yourself, it’s another thing all together to teach it to
someone else!  We are absolutely committed to providing the
tools and building the capacity of our teachers so they can
make our DLT vision a reality.

This is a request for a voluntary payment of a $119 Digital Technology Co-contribution.  Your
contribution will play a vital role in helping all students become innovative and confident users of
digital technologies. Who knows what they will invent.
Where will families find the request for payment?
Families will find details under “My News” on their Compass Home Page (Web browser the NOT
APP). Look for a Course Confirmation/School Payments heading.
Please call the School Office on 9499 1880 if you have any queries on how to make payment, or 
how to pay by instalment.

Pay Now / Click here

https://ivanhoeps-vic.compass.education/


Coming Up - Updated
What's happening at IPS - 
scroll down for a new PFA events.



The 80s are BACK in Ivanhoe!! 
 
Dust off your dancing shoes, book your babysitter, and get ready for a great night out.



So close, you can walk!!
The IPS PFA presents their annual night out for parents and staff!! This year it’s an 80s night!!
Time to get out your bubble gum jeans, ra-ra skirts, skinny ties and fluoro!!
Saturday 1st June, from 7pm til the clock strikes 12, Vaskos in Ivanhoe will be turning back the
clock to the 1980s!   The DJ will be pumping out the 80s classics, including INXS, Culture Club,
Queen, Bon Jovi, Cyndi Lauper, Wham, Bros, and more.  The screens will be showing classic 80s
movies!
Only $40 per person.  Book your place, at the school office, from Tuesday 7th May.  Bring all your
school friends! Staff and parents!  Dress is smart casual, or your favourite 80s gear.
Food is included, and dietary requirements can be met (so let us know when you book).  On the
night you will be served Salt & Pepper Calamari, Cevapcici, Herbed Chicken Fillets, Mushroom
Arancini, Spinach & Feta Pita and more.
Don’t miss out!!





Stars of the Week
Our IPS Stars
The students have been deep in discussion on the subject of student awards and are voting on
changes to the format and style of Stars of the Week awards. Stars of the Week are students who
demonstrate our school values. There is not an assembly on Monday due to Curriculum Day so
the new look Stars of the Week will be unveiled and explained at the following assembly.

Activities for students  
Writing Competition



We have some keen writers at IPS that might be interested in this. 
On behalf of Mental Health Foundation Australia, schools are invited to participate in a Creative
Writing Competition. This competition is open to all the Victorian Schools enrolled in Year 5-12.
The terms & conditions and the entry form is available on the website. The creative piece must be
uploaded on the website by filling up the form.
Entries open 1st May 2019 onwards. For more information visit the website or click the
link: https://www.mhfa.org.au/CMS/creative-writing 

Create a poster
A person who speaks or acts in support of an individual or cause, particularly someone who
intervenes on behalf of a person being attacked or bullied. Click the
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/bullystoppers/Pages/ihaveyourbackposter.aspx

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mhfa.org.au%2FCMS%2Fcreative-writing&data=02%7C01%7Civanhoe.ps%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7Cfe94af0ae92e4e1746e908d6c78263dc%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C1%7C636915761219923763&sdata=n2gNr9M6UDlGf3CBKS9AnPhuqMMdvGcjpBuNg2IQujE%3D&reserved=0
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/bullystoppers/Pages/ihaveyourbackposter.aspx


“WOOF! I need a name!”     
 
We are asking for your help to name our Banking Dog.  He/she needs a name so that he/she
becomes more friendly and alive.  To do this, we are holding a competition.
HOW TO ENTER: 
Anyone who participates in IPS’s School Banking can enter.  Just complete the below form and
return it with your banking on Tuesday.  Mr Kent will announce the winner at assembly on Monday
13th  May 2019.
 

Student Name:                 …………………………………………………………… 
Student’s Class:                …………………………………………………………...
Student’s Banking ID:     …………………………………………………………… 
(if known) 
 
Name for Dog:                   ……………………………………………………………

Premiers' Reading Challenge

The challenge encourages children and students to read a set number of books over the year and
record their efforts online. IPS is excited to be participating once again in this activity that promotes
reading and engenders a love of literature.
Students in Years 3-10 need to read at least 15 books in the six months from February to
September in order to complete the challenge. For Foundation -Year 2 students, the challenge is to
read or experience 30 books.
More than 12,000 books feature on the list – 200 of them new. Children can read picture books,
short stories, poems or non-fiction books in any language as part of the Challenge.
To read the Premiers’ letter to parents, view the booklists and for more information about the
Victorian Premiers Reading Challenge, visit : www.education.vic.gov.au/prc 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc


If you would like to participate in the Premiers’ reading Challenge please let your classroom
teacher know and we will provide a user name and password to log on.



Term 2 Calendar 
Updated regularly but may not contain everything.
While we will make every effort to keep this calendar current please keep an eye out on
COMPASS for updates. The new look "Inside Ivanhoe" is a work in progress and your patience is
appreciated. 



04/25/19


